   BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Meeting Minutes 

      Tuesday, May 10, 2011
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Matthew W. Strauss, Vice Chair,Richard Malagrifa, Selectmen Barry Greenfield, Jill G. Sullivan ,  David Van Dam, and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Executive Session: 

The Board voted 5-0 in favor on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to go in to Executive Session at 7:00P.M. seconded by Selectman Van Dam.

The Board took a roll call vote to go into executive session.

No votes were taken. 

The Board voted 5-0 in favor on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to close executive session at 8:15PM and go into regular session seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.  

A roll call vote was taken to go back into regular session.
 Votes of the Board:
The Board voted 4-1 in favor on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to remove Larry Bithell, Harbormaster from a voting member of the Swampscott Harbor Advisory Committee to change the status to a non-voting member ex-officio, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. Selectman Malagrifa opposed the motion. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to 
approve the meeting minutes from March 29, 2011, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan approval of invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C in the amount of $11,132.00, for services through March 31, 2011, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve an invoice for Anderson & Kreiger, LLP in the amount of $163.00, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve invoice for Bernstein & Miller, P.A. in the Amount of $3,840.00 for services through April 30, 2011, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve  a request from YMCA for the 30th Annual Firecracker 4-mile road race to be held on Monday, July 4, 2011, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.  (See attached race route)
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve a request from POPS, Patrons of Performing Students to place a sandwich board, 2ft x 3ft on the edge of Town Hall lawn from May 11, 2011 to May 21, 2011 , listings dates and times for “Damn Yankees” this spring’s Swampscott High School musical,  seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
Appointments:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint the 2011 summer recreation hires and returning seasonal and temporary employment subject to CORI certification and completion of all paperwork, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. (See attached list.) 
Town Administrator’s Report:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following:
· Spoke on the former Senior Center on Burrill Street and the frustration of not receiving a transfer of ownership from the Leon E. Abbott Post 57and not having  numerous calls  returned from their attorney.
· North Shore Shared Health Services grant was discussed.
New & Old Business: 
Selectman Strauss read aloud greeting letters for Mark Goldstein, Matthew G. McGee, Adam E. Shiloh, William A. Travascio of the Boy Scout Troop 53 for their achievement of reaching the rank of Eagle Scout. 
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator, spoke briefly and updated the Board on the sale of Town owned properties, with a time table of approximately 90 days from the issuing the  RFP to the deadline.

Selectman Strauss brought up the idea of outside sidewalk seating at restaurants. The Board discussed the idea and mentioned that one thing to make sure does not happen is blocking or obstructing the public way. The Board believes it is a good idea to look into this idea in the future and will decide case by case.  

Selectman Malagrifa updated the Board on the make-up of the Swampscott Harbor Advisory Committee. Selectman Strauss questioned their mission statement. Members of the Harbor Advisory Committee are Rob Begin, Dana Swangstrom, Paul Garcelon, Jackson Shultz, Peter McCarriston and Mike Gambale as an associate member. Selectman Strauss, Selectman Sullivan, and Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator believe it is in the best interest of the Swampscott Harbor Advisory Committee that Mr. Larry Bithell, the Town Harbormaster not be on the committee as a voting member but as a non-voting ex-officio member.   (See votes of the Board.)
Mr. Bob Sharpe from the Swampscott Yacht Club updated the Board on the upcoming construction of the new deck   Selectman Strauss questioned the timing of work being done so that is does not interfere with the local fisherman and their schedule.  Mr. Bob Sharpe confirmed that the arrangement has been made with the construction team that no work will be performed on the weekends and or holidays. Mr. Bob Sharpe also confirmed that the construction will not interfere with the work schedule of the local lobsterman since they have early morning schedules.  
Resident Comment:
Resident Mr. Henry Resler commented on his displeasure and frustration with the Town. 

Mr. Resler commented negatively on the Police Department for not enforcing the traffic laws. Mr. Resler commented on his displeasure with the DPW Department for not taking action on his complaint about a trench across Redington Street. Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator informed Mr. Resler that the trench was the responsibility of the utility company not the Town. 
Discussion:
Selectman Strauss asked the Board to support his request that the Traffic Study Committee review the area of Ocean Avenue and Shepard Avenue to see if there could be an expansion of the number of parking for recreation parking stickers.  (See votes of the Board).
Selectmen’s Time:

Selectman Van Dam spoke on recent event and fundraiser that was held in the memory of Jared Raymond.
Selectman Greenfield asked the Board members to consider supporting a resolution regarding plan design modifications of health insurance benefits and asked that the Board endorse the Senate plan. 
Selectman Sullivan reminded residents of the upcoming Veterans Day Parade to be held on June 4, 2011. Selectman Sullivan spoke on the Auction that will be taken place at the Swampscott High School which will be running on Comcast. Selectman Sullivan asked that the community support this exceptional program.  
Selectman Malagrifa spoke on Veterans Day Parade that will take place on June 4, 2011.Selectman Malagrifa asked about having vendors at the strawberry festival and or parade.  Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator informed the Board that Danielle Strauss is handling vendors for these events.
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman to adjourn meeting at 10:00PM seconded by Selectman. 
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

